
Tobacco Prevention Grant FY25 Awardees 

Winooski Partnership for Prevention 

In addition to its local work, the Winooski Partnership for Prevention is the designated FY25 
statewide local policy lead, providing technical assistance in point-of-sale policy, with a 
focus on buffer zones around schools and adding conditions to local tobacco licenses.  

The Collaborative 

The Collaborative supports local tobacco and nicotine prevention and treatment services 
across both Bennington County and Windsor County. As the FY25 statewide lead for 
secondhand smoke policy, The Collaborative will lead both vape disposal and secondhand 
smoke education and policy initiatives at a statewide level. 

Abenaki Circle of Courage 

A new tobacco grant partner, the Abenaki Circle of Courage, represents the St. 
Francis/Sokoki Band of Missisquoi Bay. Their work will strengthen historical knowledge of 
Indigenous communities’ sacred and ceremonial uses of tobacco through a cultural 
education program. The Circle of Courage will also support treatment of commercial 
tobacco use through art therapy services and incorporating sacred tobacco education at 
its youth summer camp.  

Franklin Grand Isle Tobacco Prevention Coalition 

The Franklin Grand Isle Tobacco Prevention Coalition is based within the Northwestern 
Medical Center. The coalition focuses on policy, systems and environmental change 
strategies to support local tobacco and nicotine treatment and prevention throughout the 
two counties. 

Windham County Prevention Partnership 

Windham County Prevention Partnership is a long-standing collaboration between 
Building a Positive Community, Deerfield Valley Community Partnership and West River 
Valley 



Thrives. The organization will lead tobacco treatment and prevention strategies throughout 
the Windham County region.  

Burlington Partnership for a Healthy Community 

The Burlington Partnership for a Healthy Community is a substance use prevention 
coalition that serves Vermont’s largest city. This grant will support the partnership’s 
tobacco and nicotine prevention and treatment efforts for individuals and on a systemic 
level.  

Healthy Lamoille Valley 

Serving a primarily rural area of the state, including all of Lamoille County and parts of 
Caledonia, Orleans and Washington Counties, Healthy Lamoille Valley will draw on its six 
years of experience to continue local-oriented tobacco-related prevention and treatment 
efforts.  

Public Health Response to Research 

Public Health Response to Research Ltd. is a newly formed benefit corporation in 
Vermont. The organization will work to decrease population harm from nicotine and 
tobacco use through creative communications strategies. Director Rolf Parker-Houghton 
served as tobacco program coordinator for Building a Positive Community. 


